
Green Valley Sportsman’s Club 

General Meeting Minutes 

November 10, 2022 

 

  1 of 2 

Pledge: 7:00 PM 

 

Board Attendees: Tony McClure, Don Spearing, Cal Roberts, Mike Wyckoff, Dan 

Charles, Tom Yost, Vic Gurinowitsch, Mike Sabat and Dom Tarzia 

 

Secretary’s Report: Minutes from the October 2022 meeting was read by Mike Wyckoff. 

Motion was made and minutes were approved. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Cal Roberts provided the Treasurer’s Report for the club. Treasurer’s 

Report was approved. 

 

Membership Report: Mike Wyckoff provided a membership report: 9 Board of Directors, 

13 Reduced Rate Members and 312 Social Members for a total of 334 out of the 350 

limit. We also have 32 Life Members, 4 Honorary and 3 Jr. for an additional 39 with total 

of 373.  

 

Mike Wyckoff had 10 new applications for membership. Gabriel Caputo, Rick Neal, 

Edward Vickodil, Joseph Dragonjac, Terry Remaly, John Molinaro, Todd Hojdila, 

Stanley Riffle, Amanda Tatarko and Carmen Spara received final approval from the 

membership and were welcomed as new members by the President. There will be an 

orientation for the new members at 9:30 on Saturday morning. Dan Charles explained the 

Points system. Don Spearing emphasized the members should read the By-Laws. 

 

County League Rep Vic Gurinowitsch reported that the County League meeting minutes 

are available on the County League website. Mike Sabat reported that doe tags for next 

year will be going to a computerized system. The Midland Field Day will be held on July 

15, 2023. 

 

Mike Sabat reported that Smallbore shooting has started and they are sending their targets 

in for scoring. Regular shooting days will be on Wednesdays. Anyone wanting to join 

should contact Mike Sabat or Greg Paff. 

 

Dan Charles reported that Youth Shooting for ages 7-16 has started. Ammunition and 

rifles are supplied by the club at no charge. Parents do not have to be members for 

children to attend. Youth Shooting will be on the first and third Saturdays of the month 

and will continue through May. 

 

Dan Charles reported that Youth Archery will be starting in January and follows same 

guidelines as Youth Shooting. Youth Archery will be on the 2nd and 4th Saturdays of the 

month. 
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Tony McClure reported the Ladies Night sessions have been a success. He thanked the 

RSOs for their support of the class. Last session will be this Tuesday, November 15th. A 

new class will be starting in January on the 1st and 3rd Tuesdays of the month from 7-9 

PM. 

 

A new hunting policy for the club was announced. After discussion by the Board, high 

powered rifles cannot be used for hunting on the property due to safety considerations 

and insurance risks. Pistols, shotguns, archery bows and crossbows will be allowed for 

hunting. 

 

Reservations are being accepted for the Christmas Party. 33 people are signed up so far. 

Reservations must be made by November 20th. Send an email to gvsc101@gmail.com to 

make your reservation. Include how many people 13 and above will be attending and the 

name, age and sex of children 12 and younger. The cost is $15 per person 18 and above. 

 

Dan Charles reported the lock for the gate has been removed to allow access for the 

people working on the Pavilion. Once the Pavilion is done, the lock will be reinstalled. 

 

Tony McClure reported that some work still remains to be done on the new Pistol ranges. 

Once done, the ranges can be opened. 

 

Mike Wyckoff reported that he will be looking at new camera systems to replace the 

system we presently have. 

 

Work Day items: 

1) Clean gutters in front of building  

2) Split fire wood to be stored in the bridge. 

3) Replace screws in roof that have deteriorated. 

4) Install light for parking lot. 

 

Tony McClure reminded members using the long ranges that if they are downrange, the 

Range Flag needs to be put on the range to alert other shooters that people are on the 

range. 

 

Mike Sabat informed members that the Google Calendar on the website can be synced to 

their phones. Paper copies of the Calendar are also posted in the clubhouse. 

 

Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 7:42 PM. 
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